<u>Minutes of Snaith and Cowick Town Council Meeting held on Monday 15 November 2021 at The Priory Church, Snaith</u>

Present

Cllr. Laura Thompson, Cllr. Richard Lyons, Cllr. Joanne Whiteley, Cllr. Gary Williams, Cllr. Steve Jones

Apologies for Absence

Cllr. Helen Miley, Cllr. Matt Duffy, Cllr. James Hollas, Cllr. Russell Spencer

To record declarations of interest and the nature of such interest

Cllr. Richard Lyons 12b - Planning Matters

Public Participation

No Members of the Public were present at the meeting.

To receive the Town Clerk Report

A report of damage to the Joint Use Play Area noticed by Councillor Helen Miley.

Action Log Update

A copy of the Action Log was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. Cllr. Richard Lyons proposed asking Cllr. Caroline Fox to chase up Highways issues seconded Cllr. Joanne Whiteley and agreed. — cllr G. W. W. offered support with a new action log. W. Covid 19 Update

Last week the parish had 36 cases in the last 7 days, this compares to 25 in the previous week and 33 the week before.

Community Clean Up

Snaith and Cowick Town Council wished to publicly thank Amey Highways for their support in cleaning up the War Memorial on Beast Fair.

Meeting Update / Future Meetings

Conservation Officer

An email from ERYC Conservation Officer listing several points including the Town Lock Ups, Buttermarket drainage and Marios Takeaway was circulated to council members prior to the meeting and included in Meeting Notes. Cllr. Gary Williams proposed he could attach a piece of glass to see if there is any movement at the Town Lock Up seconded Cllr. Steve Jones and agreed.

Cllr. Joanne Whiteley proposed contacting Cllr. Caroline Fox and requesting she speaks to Highways regarding the drainage on Buttermarket seconded Cllr. Richard Lyons and agreed.

Meeting with Humberside Police

The Town Clerk advised a Police Surgery was taking place Thursday 18 November 2021. Council Staff are hoping to meeting with Sam Chandler in coming weeks to discuss Snaith issues. Noted by council members.

Grants Meeting

The Town Clerk noted the Grants Meeting taking place on 22 November would be covered under the Local Government Act 1972 Section 137. Cllr. Steve Jones proposed increasing the grant award to Ten Thousand Pounds due to the current pandemic seconded Cllr. Richard Lyons and agreed.

Letters from Residents

A copy of a resident's letter regarding Public Footpaths and various other issues was circulated to council members prior to the meeting. It was agreed to contact ERYC to request yet again that the traffic lights be removed from the roundabout in Snaith.

Councillors requested Snaith Methodist Church be contacted regarding parking on the night of the Christmas Market.

Cllr. R. Lyons proposed writing to the residents and reply to the main points raised seconded Cllr. Steve Jones and agreed.

Cllr. Gary Williams proposed requesting Traffic Wardens attend more regularly seconded Cllr. Steve Jones and agreed.

Items from Council Members

East Riding Councillors Report

No Ward Councillors attended

Planning Matters - Cllr. Richard Lyons

Deferred to the next meeting

Events

Christmas Market

Information regarding the arrangements for the Christmas Market were read and handed out to council members. Noted by council members

Freedom of Snaith

No Communication has been received from RAF Waddington. To discuss at Januarys Meeting. Noted by council members.

Civic Service

To be discussed at the next meeting

Queens Jubilee

To be discussed at the next meeting.

<u>Accounts</u>

A full list of accounts were read to council members. Proposed, seconded and Agreed.

17/01/2002 Date

